## JUBILEE FIELD USER GROUP

MINUTES of the meeting of the Jubilee Field User Group held on Thursday 12<sup>th</sup> December 2011 at The Kings Head, High Street, Staplehurst commencing at 8pm.

- 1. **Present:** Mick Hooker, Mike Lock, Ian Humphrey, Nigel Best, Sally Hutchings, John Gower, John Perry and Elaine Downton.
- 2. **Apologies:** Apologies were received from Nigel Stewart, Paul Butcher and Ali Hooker. In the absence of the Chairman Ian Humphrey took the chair.
- 3. **Minutes of last meeting** Minutes of the last meeting of held on 2<sup>nd</sup> October 2011 were agreed and signed as a true record.
- 4. The following were discussed in a round table format:

  Skateboarding ED reported that there could be get together with Maidstone Borough Council to undertake a joint event at Jubilee possibly 23<sup>rd</sup> or 30<sup>th</sup> June. All to assist as before and arranged to meet with council in the New Year.

## Guides:

Youngsters are moving the goals and using the guide HQ as a back of the goal. Questioned whether the goals could be secured to the ground – Football Club agreed to look into it. There always seems to be cars parked in front of the emergency gate – new signage needed.

Guides asked that the footpath be swept of mud after games. Managers would be informed.

Also asked whether more signage could be erected to try and deter footballs being kicked against buildings.

Stops on the gates have gone missing again – to be replaced.

## 5. **Any Other Business**

IH informed meeting that the boys presentation day would be held on Sunday 20<sup>th</sup> May

Junior Tournament would be taking place the weekend of 26 and 27<sup>th</sup> May.

MH advised there may be a  $40^{th}$  birthday party with a marquee at Jubilee on  $21^{st}$  January. They will set up on Friday/Saturday and there will be security . SH to advise if any guide activity that weekend but otherwise all ok. Subsequently to this meeting this event was cancelled.

ML raised the issue of dog fouling again. Signage has been erected but they keep going missing. A Staplehurst resident jogs around the field and is going to approach the Parish Council. The Community Warden has also been informed.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm.

The next user meeting is 29<sup>th</sup> March.